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Services 101…. Who does what ? 
 

Fire services for Lake Township are provided by 

the Caseville Area Fire Protection Association 

(CAFPA).  Kelly Smith and Marty Maurer are 

Lake Township’s representatives on the CAFPA 

Board.  Marty was appointed last December to 

fill Len Pilato’s position.  Len  resigned last De-

cember due to health reasons after serving  on the 

CAFPA Board since December 2000.   
 

The Fire Chief wants to remind residents the fire 

trucks are quite large, similar to a large furniture 

delivery truck. Make sure access to your home/

property is capable of accommodating their 

trucks year round in case of emergency.  
 

Police services are provided by the Huron Coun-

ty Sheriff’s Department.  For ORV violations, 

you may also contact the DNR complaint hotline 

by phone or text at 1-800-292-7800.  ORV guide-

lines are available at  www.offroad-ed.com/

assets/pdf/handbook/mi_handbook_entire.pdf 

 

Ambulance service for Lake Township is through 

the Village of Elkton Ambulance Service.   

Rhonda Jennings, Don Vandeberghe and Bill 

Simmons are First Responders in Lake Town-

ship. 

 

For trash service, you have the option of con-

tracting with a private trash company for 

curbside pickup or taking your trash, recycling 

and yard waste to our Transfer Station located on 

Sand Road just east of Champagne Road.  Our 

Attendant, Dave Ferris, is there to assist you.  

Treasurer’s Hours and Tax Payment Info 

Summer 2019 tax payments will be collected 

through September 16, 2019.   Summer taxes may 

be deferred by filing an Application for Deferrment 

of Summer Taxes by September 16, 2019.  Applica-

tions are available at the Township Hall upon re-

quest or on the Lake Township website.   Payments 

by mail should be sent to: 

Lake Township Treasurer 

P O Box 429 

Caseville MI 48725 
 

Taxes may also be paid at the Township Hall on 

Tuesdays from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. if you 

want a receipt upon payment or are paying by cash.  

You may drop off your payment by check, only, on 

any other day and a receipt will be mailed to you, if 

requested.  There is also a secure drop box located 

in the entrance for tax payments by check, only. 

Additional hours for in person tax payments at 

the Lake Township Hall: 

Monday, September 16, 2019 

9:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

The Treasurer, Nicole Collins, may also be contact-

ed by email for further information at:  

treasurer@laketownship.net 

Fees are nominal for trash.  Recycling and yard 

waste are free. 

 

THANK YOU to all the personnel, officers and 

volunteers who serve our community and to 

those who have served! 

*   *   *  



  

L a k e  T ow ns h i p  

4988 W. Kinde Road 

P O Box 429 

Caseville MI 48725 

Phone:  989.856.4867 

Fax:  989.856.9710 

Email:  info@laketownship.net 

Website:  www.laketownship.net 

 

Township office hours are Monday—

Friday  

10 AM to 2 PM. 

Appointments with officials may be  

scheduled at other times. 

 

Zoning Administrator/Building Inspector 

Monday & Wednesday 

8 AM to Noon 

 

Township Officials & Staff: 

 

Valerie McCallum, Supervisor 

Dede Russell, Clerk 

Maryanne Williams, Deputy Clerk 

Nicole Collins, Treasurer 

Lisa Clinton, Deputy Treasurer/Assessor 

Dale Hartsell, Trustee 

Clay Kelterborn, Trustee 

Tory Geilhart, Building Inspector /  

 Zoning Administrator 

Sheri Stanton, Office Assistant 

 

For a  Burning Permit,  

call 989.856.9198  

and follow recorded instructions.   

 

Burning of trash is not allowed 

General  Ordinance No: 2005-01. 

 

 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS 

 

November thru April (Winter hours) 

Sundays—9 AM - 4 PM 

Wednesdays—2 PM—5 PM 

 

May thru October (Summer hours) 

Wednesdays—2 PM - 6 PM 

Saturdays—10 AM - 4 PM 

Sundays—9 AM - 4 PM 

 

Located on Sand Road 1/4 mile east of  

Champagne Road 

 

Absolutely NO Paints or Lacquers and  

NO Building Materials 

 

Leaves , grass and tree trimmings are accepted at the Trans-

fer Station during regular hours at no charge. 

 

Recycling should be clean and loose.  Please do not drop off 

recyclables in garbage bags.  There is no need to sort.   A list 

of acceptable items is available at the Transfer Station. OR 

on our website. 

 

The Lake Township Board of Trustees meets on the third 

Monday of the month.  Winter meetings (December - March) 

begin at 6:30 P.M.  April  - November meetings at 7:30 P.M.   
 

The Lake Township Planning Commission meets on the 

4th Wednesday of the month at 7:00 PM .  No meeting in No-

vember and December. 
 

Special meetings may be scheduled at other times.  Notices  

are posted on the Township website and sent out by email 

upon request. 
 

Don’t forget to check Lake Township’s website for up-

dates and current information! 


